Uongress of the United States
Washington, BC 20515

November 14%, 2005

The Honorable Ralph Regula The Honorable David R. Obey

Chairman Ranking Member

Subcommittee on Labor, Health and Human Subcommittee on Labor, Health and Human
Services, Education and Related Agencies Services, Education and Related Agencies

Committee on Appropriations Committee on Appropriations

U.S. House of Representatives U.S. House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515 Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Regula and Ranking Member Obey:

We are writing to urge you to increase funding for the Low-Income Home Energy Assistance Program
(LIHEAP) to the highest level possible in the Labor, Health and Human Services Conference Agreement
for fiscal year 2006. Currently, the House has funded LIHEAP at $2.006 billion for regular state block
grants and the Senate has funding the program at $1.883 billion for regular state block grants and $300
million for contingency funding. Both levels fall far short of the needs this coming winter and year.

The destruction caused by this year’s hurricane season is rippling across our economy, generating
significant increases in energy prices. With the winter just around the comer many cold-weather states
are bracing for what could be the most expensive heating season in history. Based on the Energy
Information Administration’s most recent Short-Term Energy Outlook,

On average, households heating primarily with natural gas likely will spend $306 (41

percent) more for fuel this winter than last winter. Households heating primarily with

heating oil can expect to pay, on average, $325 (27 percent) more this winter than last.

Households heating primarily with propane can expect to pay, on average, $230 (21

percent) more this winter than last... Should colder weather prevail, expenditures could

be significantly higher.
For many low-income families, disabled individuals and senior citizens living on fixed incomes, these
price increases will make home energy unaffordable.

Even prior to the damage this year’s hurricane season caused our energy markets Congress recognized
the vastly reduced purchasing power of this important program and increase the authorization from $2
billion to $5.1 billion in the newly enacted Energy Policy Act. We now find ourselves in an even more
challenging situation. To ensure all our states are helped this program requires significantly more -

funding.
While we understand the budgetary constraints governing Conference negotiations, we encourage you to

do whatever you can to fund this program at the highest level possible to expeditiously deliver this vital
funding to the states before the arrival of severe winter weather. Funding LTHEAP at or below last
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year’s level ($1.885 in regular state block grant funding and $298 million for contingency funds) will
prove perilously inadequate. Thank you for consideration of this request.

Sincerely,
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